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Dear Parents/Guardian 
 
As we move into summer the exam season is drawing slowly to a close, there are about 30 
exams left, it is important that we all keep our focus as this term continues.  Lower Sixth are 
back in school following their AS levels and this is a key time for course continuation and to 
prepare for some self-study over the summer period. 
 
A UCAS preparation day took place yesterday, involving a number of our local universities and 
professionals from a range of activities.  It was great to see the motivation and enthusiasm 
shown by all and the further targeting of many of their ambitions. 
 
Year 7 return from Blainville today and I look forward to the tales they have to tell. 
 
We all have goals and ambitions and it is important that we focus on these and are fully aware 
of what we need to do to achieve them, can I ask that we also encourage our young men to 
embrace the journey as there are so many great experiences to engage in on the way.   
 
Proverbs 16:3 ‘Commit to the LORD whatever you do, and he will establish your plan.’ 
 
Have a peaceful and joyful weekend. 
 
God bless 

 
Yours faithfully 
J M Keulemans 
Principal 
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Invitation to Parents and Family 
Musical Evening 29 June 2016 from 7.00 pm with refreshments. 
Please book your tickets by 24th June for catering purposes. 
Tickets only £3.50 on sale via PMX.   Thank you for your support. 

College Sports News - Water Polo 
U15 boys won a bronze medal for water polo at Oundle School, Peterborough. 
Congratulations to all involved. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

PMX:- 
We have transferred to the new updated ParentMail system called ‘PMX’.  Please 
ensure that you verify your account on the link provided to you via email or mobile.  
Once you have verified, please note the new login link:  
https://pmx.parentmail.co.uk/#core/login 
Email queries: pmx.migration@parentmail.co.uk 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Calendar Items:- 
Sports Day 24/6/16 (students) 
Musical Evening 29/6/16 (students, parents and families) 
Sponsored Walk 1/7/16 (students) 
Open Morning 2/7/16 (New Intake 2017) 
French Theme Day 4/7/16 (students) 
1-4 year full reports to be posted by 6/7/16 
End of Term 8/7/16 2016 12.30 pm 

Pastoral concerns email: pastoralsupport@st-ambrosecollege.org.uk 
Sport Fixtures/Scores: http://www.schoolssports.com/School/?id=332  
Exam Information: http://www.st-ambrosecollege.org.uk/1272/info/examination-
information/  
Twitter: @StAmbroseColl   
Rugby Twitter: @StAmbroseRugby  SAPA Twitter: @StAmbrosePA 
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Update from the History Department 
 
Earlier in the term, Josh Travers travelled to the Houses of Parliament with his father 
to be awarded his prize for winning a national competition on the History of 
Parliament.   
 
Josh’s award winning essay on the political rivalry between Gladstone and Disraeli 
earned him an all-expenses paid visit to the Houses of Parliament and £200 in book 
tokens.  Mrs Scott also attended the day in parliament where the group from 
Ambrose was treated to a guided tour and a visit not only to the House of Commons  
but the House of Lords too.  Josh has been given an offer to read History at Merton 
College Oxford.  If you are interested in entering the History of Parliament 
Competition this year and are in the current 2nd, 3rd or L6, please speak to your 
teacher.  
 
Josh Travers being presented with his prize by Lord Cormac Outside parliament.  
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Drama 

Hours, no days, indeed, months of standing in front of a mirror to practise his Hamlet 
soliloquy has paid rich rewards for charismatic St. Ambrose College actor Jonah 
Rzeskiewicz who has won a coveted place at RADA. 

Thought to be the single most competitive student admissions procedure in Great 
Britain, if the not the world, with thousands and thousands of young hopeful applying 
for just 25 places, the Bowdon 18-year-old has now had to turn down his offer from 
Paul McCartney's LIPA to go to the spiritual home of British stage and film craft.  
 
Mrs Bull, Head of Drama at St. Ambrose College, said: “Jonah is a striking young 
character actor who played Prospero in the College's production of The Tempest and 
gave such a memorable and polished performance. He has always been a joy to work 
with. 
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Mr Azzopardi 

St. Ambrose College is to bid a fond farewell to their immensely popular, veteran teacher 

Frank Azzopardi who though nearly 70-years of age, says the secret has always been 'to be 

young at heart.'   He taught in Kent, back home in Gibraltar for nine years, then Liverpool 

before joining the Catholic grammar school in Hale Barns 31 years ago. 

Mr Azzopardi said: “What I have really loved about St. Ambrose and why I have stayed so 

long is the attitude of the boys. One of the qualities of St Ambrose pupils which has always 

impressed me, is their caring behaviour towards each other.. The stronger, more able, more 

confident boys look after the more vulnerable and I think that really is a product of the 

Catholic Christian ethos. I also have to say the vast majority of staff have been simply 

wonderful, kind, compassionate, professional people and it's been a privilege to be part of such 

a team.” 

St Ambrose College Principal James Keulemans said: “Frank is the archetypal senior 

professional and has been a much respected and valued member of our school. So many 

teachers, especially newcomers, gravitate towards him to pick his brains, and ask for advice 

and guidance and he will be greatly missed.” 

Mr Azzopardi is pictuted with sixth form students Sam Anderson and Shane Fox and the 

school's Vandergraph Generator  
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1st Year Blainville Trip 
 

 


